
 

 

Staying Connected 

During COVID-19 Pandemic  

How are we conducting funerals and weddings?  

We do our best to minister to our members during these intimate occasions, while con-

sidering the guidelines established by the Health Department to protect your/our well-

being.  

Is our church financially solvent? Yes. However, we need a strong fourth quarter of giv-

ing to ensure we come out on the winning side of 2020 in this area.  

Will we receive a financial report for 2020? Yes. All ACTIVE members will receive an end 

of year report that will include a stewardship report. However, ministry not money will 

remain the hallmark of our end of year reporting.  

Will there be a Vision Sunday? Yes. Vision Sunday will be the first Sunday of 2021 and 

will include a State of the Church Address by Pastor.  

Why might there be a special called meeting? To present new Trustees to the general 

body as well as to inform the church of it's standing in any legal matters with which we 

are involved.  

Is St. Luke in a good place? Absolutely, because we are being governed by the Word of 

God, led by the Holy Spirit and have so much fruit to prove it! We want and 

expect God to continue keeping and empowering us to be a beacon help, 

healing, and hope in these times.  
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Will we re-enter our sanctuary this year?  No. We will continue with our Worship on 

Wheels service as the weather permits. When the weather is below 32 degrees, we will 

opt to stream the services from inside the building on Facebook Live as well as WDAO. 

Join Pastor in praying that God allows us to have a light winter so we can continue to of-

fer these services that have become a source of strength, unity, and hope for so many. 

Will Pastor Allen preach outside in the winter? Yes, as long as the temperature is 32 de-

grees or more and there is no ice, Pastor will preach the gospel! 

How will we know whether or not Worship on Wheels will take place? You will receive a 

one call; a message will also be posted on Facebook and we will try to include the news 

stations as well.  

When will we re-open our sanctuary? Since God has blessed our current worship efforts 

outside; we will remain outside until a vaccine has been made available and a period of 

testing of it has passed. So, we are will most likely return to the sanctuary in Fall 2021 

when we can be FREE to worship together with minimal restraints and worries!  

Are we receiving new members? Yes. People who want to be saved and/or join our 

church may call our offices. In the meantime we are preparing to launch a new website 

by year’s end that will also serve as a means for receiving and announcing new converts 

and members.  


